## THE WELLCOME TRUST

(CREATED BY THE WILL OF THE LATE SIR HENRY S. WELLCOME)



TRUSTEES

THE RT. HON. LORD FRANKS, P.C., O.M., G.C.M.G., K.C.B., C.B.E., D.L. (Chairman) PROFESSOR R. H. S. THOMPSON, C.B.E., D.M., D.Sc., F.R.C.P., F.R.S. C. E. GORDON SMITH, C.B., M.D., F.R.C.P., F.R.C.Path SIR MICHAEL SWANN, F.R.S. THE RT. HON. LORD ARMSTRONG OF SANDERSTEAD, G.C.B., M.V.O. PROFESSOR W. S. PEART, M.D., F.R.C.P., F.R.S. PROFESSOR SIR WILLIAM PATON, C.B.E., D.M., F.R.C.P., F.R.S.

LONDON, NW1 4LJ

DIRECTOR

P. O. WILLIAMS, M.B., F.R.C.P. (Secretary to Trustees)

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS

EDDA HANINGTON, M.D., M.R.C.P. (Deputy Secretary) B. A. BEMBRIDGE, M.D.

TELEPHONE: 01-486 4902
TELEGRAMS: WELTRUST, LONDON NW1

1 PARK SQUARE WEST

28th March 1979

Dear Dr. Lederberg,

I have now held some discussions with our tropical advs fors about the proposal which developed during our lunch time conversation last November. Our advisors take the view that it would be a very useful idea to promote some fellowships for interchange between the United States and Britain in the field of parasitology. They felt, however, that it would be unduly restricting if these fellowships were limited to one institution in the United States. They said this particularly because they were aware of the excellent work going on at other centres and also of the pressure of space at the Rockefeller. We will, therefore, be examining this proposal more fully with these points in mind.

I should be glad to know whether a less uniquely related fellowship would effect your views on the establishment of this type of award.

Yours sincerely.

Professor Joshua Lederberg, Phd., President, The Rockefeller University, 1230 York Avenue, New York, N.Y.10021, U.S.A.